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January 4, 2018


To the Historic Landmarks Commission:


The proposed garage at 2nd and U would have a strong negative impact on this area. 


Along with many others, we bought in the Avenues—on this block—for the character you 
commissioners work to protect. Convenient double garages are everywhere. But this built 
environment is incredibly rare. Like you, we care about that.


The house in question is one of the most gracious to survive in the Avenues. It draws the 
attention of everyone coming through the area. It also signals and frames the historic 
beauty of all the other houses on this block. That helps people notice and appreciate a 
special place. Cutting a two-car garage into this classic facade would disrupt it all.


It would also break the continuity that residents and visitors here love. 


Walking down U Street today, you’re not interrupted by driveways. Instead, you are 
surrounded by a flow that has almost entirely disappeared: large and interesting park 
strips on one side, lawns and porches on the other. The unbroken lines of that house’s 
foundation, and its porch, and its original facade are vital to this continuity and grace. 


Breaking that flow…cutting through park strip, sidewalk, and lawn…removing a mature 
tree…building a retaining wall twice as high as those around it…all of that would have 
negative impact far beyond a single house.


I hope you’ll vote to protect this historic asset.


Sincerely,


Mitchell Wade
















